

Nell Lane, Chorlton, Manchester M21 7SL

tel: 0161 882 1150

email: admin@chorltonhigh.manchester.sch.uk web: www.chorltonhigh.manchester.sch.uk

Friday 22nd January 2021

Dear Parents and Carers,

As we move into Week 4 of this half term, we continue to be amazed and inspired by the commitment of our school community to their distance learning. We are thrilled at the consistent effort of our students on their live lessons and want to say thank you for all the support you are providing to your child.

In this week's letter, we want to inform you about some flexibility within the timetable and provide you with some important digital safety and behaviour expectations.

We have provided live lessons because we recognise the value of teacher explanation, instruction and feedback in real time. We also acknowledge the importance of daily connection and peer interaction for student wellbeing. However, we recognise the challenges of being in front of a screen for long periods of time. So, we have reviewed aspects of the provision to address some of these challenges and bring some flexibility to the timetable.

- All lessons are cut down to a maximum of 50 minutes with a 10-minute comfort break built in. Students are
 encouraged to use this time to take a break from the screen, take a walk, get some fresh air and get refreshed.
- The 'Happy' section of the Distance Learning page on the school website details a range of wellbeing activities that we encourage all students to engage with.
- All lessons are saved in Class Materials in each Class Team to provide some flexibility of student access.
- Home learning this half term will include 'off-line' activities to reduce screen time.

Details of some flexibility within some subject areas are below:

Year 11	Live	Flexibility
	Lessons	
	Most Subjects	PE – Pick and Mix PE Menu – Couch to 5K, Cycling, HIIT, Yoga, Step, Golf skills, Football manipulation, Low weight resistance.
		Life Skills - Independently focused wellbeing and personal development time. The instructions will be placed in class materials, but the tasks to be completed off screen.



















Exams Update

There has been a great deal of news in the media about Year 11, GCSEs and exams. The Department of Education is currently consulting with teachers and school leaders about some possible ideas. In addition to this, teachers are looking at ongoing assessment of students to provide a broad evidence base for grades.

The Department of Education is currently consulting about some possible ways forward. The consultation is also open to parents and students and can be viewed here

 $\frac{https://www.gov.uk/government/consultations/consultation-on-how-gcse-as-and-a-level-grades-should-be-awarded-in-summer-2021\ .$

You can respond to this consultation by completing the online response form at https://www.smartsurvey.co.uk/s/8BYI4T/

Although we are aware the that outcomes for this consultation will not be available for some time, next week Ms. Morris and Ms. Banger will join the Year 11 Assembly to talk through the priorities of the weeks ahead. We will also write to parents and students next week with further details.

Be Ready, Be Respectful, Be Safe are the three school rules and we wanted share with parents the messages we are sharing in assembly about our expectations about our students' digital code of conduct:



We hope you have a safe and happy weekend.

Kind regards, Chorlton High































































